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MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

by Mayor Dave Phillips 
 
I attended a breakfast this past Saturday morning 
with several volunteer members of the Wasatch 
County Citizens Corps Council.  The Chair of this 
Council (W4C) is Larry London, with Vice Chair Bill 
Shuster, CERT Coordinator Bill Hjelm, Secretary 
Darlene London, and State Emergency 
Coordinator (HAM) Doug Thompson.  Several 
other key volunteers attended this potluck 
breakfast.  The CERT program educates people 
about disaster preparedness for hazards that may 
impact their area and trains them in basic disaster 
response skills, such as fire safety, light search 
and rescue, team organization, and disaster 
medical operations. Using the training learned in 
the classroom and during exercises, CERT 
members can assist others in their neighborhood 
or workplace following an event when professional 
responders are not immediately available to help. 
CERT members also are encouraged to support 
emergency response agencies by taking a more 
active role in emergency preparedness projects in 
their community.   
 
In our community, the CERT teams have been 
instrumental in working with the police department 
and other agencies in coordinating a variety of 
services.  We are grateful to these men and 
women for spending their own time and resources 
in preparing for, and participating in, events that 
benefit our community.  We owe these folks a big 
thank you for all they do.   
 

 

HEBER CITY’S NEW WEBSITE 
 
The City recently launched a new website in an 
effort to provide easy-to-find readily accessible 
information online.  Heber City is striving to meet 
the needs of our citizens.  We hope you will find the 
contents contained in our website informational and 
useful to you. 
 
The new website integrates the following features:  

 Improved Design  
 City Newsletter 
 Online Court Fine Payments 
 Online Water/Sewer Payments 
 Event Information 
 Links to Community Resources 
 Internal Search Engine 

We hope you enjoy using the new website and 
don’t hesitate to let us know if we can be of any 
assistance.   Questions and comments can be 
addressed to webmaster@ci.heber.ut.us  Please 
visit us at www.ci.heber.ut.us  

 
 
 

 
 
 

CITY RECORDER RETIRES 
 

After 22 years of dedicated service with Heber City 
Corporation, Paulette Thurber retired as City 
Recorder. During her career, she took City Council 
minutes and performed other duties for the current 
and previous City Councils, oversaw the past seven 
municipal elections, maintained public documents, 
performed payroll and human resources functions, 
and provided support for the City Manager and 
other departments in the City. Paulette was kind, 
friendly, willing to help others and efficient in her 
duties. She will be greatly missed. 
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